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November 29, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a motion and report in response to 2017/2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18409, Section 107, Proviso P2. The report explains the effect of an updated 2017 solid waste tonnage forecast on County disposal services.

Specifically, the report will accomplish the following:

· Project tons of waste to be received in 2017 including a description of factors influencing the projections. 
· Discuss any changes resulting from the updated projections in terms of:
· Landfill capacity,
· Tonnage-driven system operational impacts, and
· Potential revenue increases or decreases.

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of exercising sound financial management by forecasting the impact of solid waste system tonnage on landfill capacity and system operational costs.
· The report furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice (ESJ) Initiative goal of equitable financial decisions by evaluating how economic factors affect solid waste system tonnage and system costs.
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of encouraging waste management that minimizes life-cycle impacts of consumption by showing effects of consumption on waste transport and disposal needs.
· The legislation implements the Rural Economic Strategies Plan and benefits unincorporated residents by providing reliable landfill disposal and operations that consider more recent tonnage projections.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In developing the report the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) staff regarding line of business forecasting and economic inputs that feed into the tonnage forecast. DNRP worked to incorporate PSB input into the report.

It is estimated that the report required 16 staff hours to produce, costing an estimated $1600.

Thank you for considering this motion and report. This report will help King County residents understand the impact of increased solid waste tonnage on county landfill capacity and operations.

If you have any questions about this motion and report, please contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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